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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Ena kai Ena Misiria, Monday 29 June 2015 @ 18.30

Present:

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy Van Belleghem
(WVB)

Membership Secretary and Board Member

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

1. PW sent his apologies; he is away on holiday in Scotland. They were unanimously accepted and the meeting was confirmed as being quorate. ID took the chair. 

2. Minutes of our last meeting held on 01.06.2015 had been circulated in advance and published on our web-site. They were approved unanimously.

3. There are no matters arising.

4. Items covered elsewhere in the agenda.
5. ID – items covered elsewhere in the agenda.

6. RK circulated the current financial report earlier to all Board members. These were unanimously accepted for auditing purposes. ID handed over €165 in cash as income from new members, renewals and a surplus from yesterday’s coach excursion. Copies of financial reports are available to paid up members on request.
7. WVB reported a total of 95 paying members plus 4 honary. RK mentioned that Board members at all events should circulate better to ensure they engage with new and potential members to ensure they are made welcome. The Board also talked about collection of membership fees to make certain members who are not resident on the island are included in distribution lists etc.

8. Web-site and Facebook;

a. SW to make sure events and information is properly linked to the web-site. The diet festival is currently pinned to the top and will be replaced by the coffee morning later this week.

b. ID explained the work involved in loading documents etc. and asked the Board to assist in supplying him the data en masse as the preparation work is the same irrespective of content. Due to work commitments there is sometimes a delay in being able to update as quickly as he would like. WVB has submitted a profile following some minor encouragement!
9. Events;
a. June events;
i. Joint lunch at Taverna Levantes about 25 diners, an extremely popular choice with excellent quality and quantities of food!
ii. Yesterday’s coach excursion had about 25 participants and attracted 5 new members/renewals. Keeping the format simple seems the way ahead. The coach excursions are in surplus which will be brought into the accounts towards the end of the year.
b. July events;
i. Coffee morning Monday 6 July at Camping Elizabeth.
ii. Joint lunch – because of the layout of this month decided to move this event back to the second Sunday to leave a sufficient gap before a proposed coach excursion, (see 9.a.iii). Event to be held at Taverna Adriana in Sfakakia at 19.30. WVB to forward full details to SW who will include in an e-mail.
iii. Coach excursion – Sunday 26 July to the south coast. ID to prepare and send full details out.
c. Cretan Diet Festival – everything in place. Runs from 1 July for one week.
d. Future events – no discussion took place.
10. There have been no charity activities since our last meeting.
11. There were no matters under A.O.B.
12. Next meeting to be Monday 03.08.2015 starting 19.00 at Ena kai Ena.
13. ID thanked everybody for their attendance and input then declared the meeting closed at 19.45. 
Stuart Walsh

Secretary
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